ANC6A Community Outreach Committee
November 16, 2009 Minutes

Church of the Lord Jesus Christ of the Apostolic Faith annex, 1235 C St. NE
Meeting called to order at 7:30 p.m.
Committee members present: Elizabeth Nelson (Chair), Jean Kohanek, Louis Barbash, Rose Williams
Committee members absent: Mark Roy, Necothia Bowens
Community members present: John Cotten
I. Agenda
1. Motion to adopt agenda. No objections.

II. Advertising in Voice of the Hill, Hill Rag, Fagon Guide:
1. Ms. Nelson directed the attention of the committee members to the bid for a monthly ad to be published in the Voice of the Hill and a combined bid for a monthly ad to be published in the Hill Rag and an annual ad in the Fagon Guide.

2. The cost of the ads would be the same as last year.  The committee felt that these ads are a cost effective and convenient way to fulfill the ANC’s obligation to make public notice of the meetings.  Mr. Barbash noted that, aside from the requirement of giving public notice, it is beneficial both to the community and to the ANC that the public be aware of the ANC’s activities.  Ms. Nelson noted that the discount for purchasing advertising in both the Hill Rag and Fagon Guide makes it more cost effective to purchase both rather than just one or the other. Ms. Williams noted that the Fagon Guide is a tool that she (and others) refer to throughout the year and that advertising in it is a good value.
3. Motion: Elizabeth Nelson moved that ANC 6A accept the bid from Voice of the Hill ($2,166) for 12 monthly ads and the bid from the Hill Rag/Fagon Guide ($3,689) for 12 monthly ads plus and annual ad. Seconded by Jean Kohanek. Vote 4 in favor, none opposed.
III. Grant application from Rosedale Youth Institute (RYI)
1. John Cotten of the RYI presented a grant application requesting funding for uniforms for the youth football program.  The discussion of the program itself was brief and the committee members are all very familiar with this activity.  Mr. Cotten explained that, although the Rosedale Rec Center is currently under renovation, the RYI is being allowed to use space at the former Gibbs school and is using practice facilities in a variety of locations.  In fact, there has been increased participation this year.  Although the situation with the Rec Center has been disruptive in some respects, there have been unexpected benefits as well – because the youth have been exposed to more different parts of the City and to youth living in those areas. The increased participation has allowed the organization to field teams with consistent skill levels – and play teams at that level.  As the program does not have try-outs and accepts players at all levels, this has given the youth more opportunities to play and to compete successfully.
2. Mr. Cotten reminded the committee members that, as in years past, uniforms wear out and must be replaced and helmets and other equipment must be reconditioned.  The RYI has adopted a new (for them) strategy of ordering very plain uniforms in standard colors so that individual garments may be replaced, when necessary, while still maintaining a uniform look.  They have also been waiting until the end of the season to place their orders, to take advantage of end-of-season discounts.  That is why they seek funding now, rather than waiting until next summer.  Also, they may have a spring tag-football season - in which case the uniforms will be needed sooner.
3. The COC members were all supportive of the grant purpose.  Ms. Kohanek pointed to the longevity and consistency of the program and Ms. Williams to the enjoyment of the youth and their families.  Mr. Barbash expressed his opinion that this was exactly the sort of program that should be funded. Ms. Nelson expressed some concern about how the uniforms would be stored while the Rec Center is under construction and whether they might be misplaced in the transition.  Mr. Cotten assured the committee that secure storage was provided at the Gibbs site and that they had adequate arrangements to ensure that nothing would be lost. 

4. The discussion then turned to consideration of the appropriate funding level.  Mr. Cotten explained that the total cost of the program is upwards of $35,000 per year and that they do ask for funding from a variety of sources (including the Capitol Hill Community Foundation) and that the adult volunteers cover many of the expenses themselves.  Fundraising efforts have been somewhat complicated by the disruption of the Rec Center.  The committee considered that the request was given in a range of $3,000-$5,000.  While the grants budget is relatively large this year, there was some hesitation about recommending the upper limit so early in the fiscal year.  Instead the committee suggested that the ANC fund at the $4,000 level at this time and that the RYI might submit a second grant application in a few months, when it is time to re-condition the helmets (or acquire additional equipment).  If funds are still available, the ANC might grant a second request.
5. Motion: Louis Barbash moved that ANC 6A provide $4,000 to the Rosedale Youth Institute for the purchase of football uniforms.  Seconded by Rose Williams. Vote 4 in favor, none opposed.
IV. The next meeting of the COC will take place Monday, December 14 (NOT the 3rd Monday) at 7:30 p.m. and 1235 C St. NE
Meeting adjourned at 8:35 p.m.
